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FELTON C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL 
PARENTS’ FORUM MINUTES
	Friday 17 February 09:00 – 10:00

	In attendance: Julia Butlin (Chair), Rachel Murphy (Chair of Governors), plus 10 parents (Sue Inglis-Jones, Kate Johnston, Ed Butlin, Elspeth Walter, Richard Anderson, Fiona Davidson, Jo Powell, Dawn Chopping, Anne Krasniqi, Melissa Pattinson).
Apologies:  Ali Gill, Suzanne Connolly (Headteacher)

	1. A Welcome was provided by JB.  JB reminded the group that the purpose of the parents’ forum is to bring all the different interested parties together to discuss and update on issues affecting the school.  All are welcome to attend.  The timing of the meeting was agreed to be appropriate, with no preference for a change to the afternoon.
2. Headteacher Update: 

· RM will provide a governor update in place of this.

3. Matters arising from previous minutes:
· Please note, specific actions will be captured on the attached Microsoft excel spreadsheet called Felton First School Parents Forum Action Tracker.  General discussion, feedback and questions raised during the meeting are outlined below.  The actions from the previous meeting, and their outcomes, have been captured on the new spreadsheet.
· Can alternatives to swimming be provided?  Adventurous activities need a teacher, swimming not classed as adventurous so can be accommodated using TA’s and parent helpers.  Teacher protected time on Thursday for marking, training, meetings etc., therefore difficult to release teacher for alternative activities.
· School meal second helpings update.  Seconds are available if food is left over.  Left over fruit from the morning break is made available.  Please remind your children that they can ask for seconds.  
· Can a school meal menu be made available?  Although the county menu is made available online, there was a belief that it did not always match what was on offer at school.  
· Additional comments concerning what the children are eating and their opinion of the meals.  A suggestion was to try a ‘smiley face’ or ‘sad face’ indicator to gauge children’s impression and satisfaction.
· The green screen used at the Christmas performance and at the Collective Worship on Tuesday.
4. Governors update:  
-  Ellie Walter elected as Parent Governor, Ed Butlin as Associate Governor.

-  RM reminded the group of the information on the school website.  It explains the school ethos and vision developed by the Governors in conjunction with the Head teacher.  The document explains the holistic approach to education the school intends to take with our children.  Please visit the school website to read the full document.  http://www.felton.northumberland.sch.uk/website
-  Felton will be used as a case study to show how early years private provision and the school work in partnership.  The Parliamentary Undersecretary for Education visited school this week to see what we do at Felton.  They were impressed and hopefully this will add weight to our case for future grant applications.

-  Strategic plans for the school remain under development.

-  Facilities – more classroom space is required.  Short term solution is to negotiate with Pumpkin Pie for them to provide an alternative facility so school can use the current mobile.  Long term, there are things in the pipeline but nothing definite yet.

-  Why won’t county extend Felton school?  A survey was completed by County and deemed additional space was not required.  Parents were concerned that since the school changed to a primary and the associate curriculum changes, more facilities and specialist teaching needs to be provided, eg. Cookery, computing etc.  Felton children have the right to same facilities as other schools?
-  There was no definitive answer as to where and who will be teaching the children in September.  This will be determined once budget is released in around April.  The school has been thinking about all the permutations and what is possible within the current constraints.  Whatever happens the school commits to providing the best outcomes for the children.

-  A question was raised around whether there would be a benefit if parents wrote to County to express their concern over the funding approach and facilities for Felton?  RM believed it was best to set strategic plan first and then push this with County.
-  RM explained the new school funding formula which has been changed.  Felton will be no worse off under the new formula, which is positive as it is weighted towards large schools with moderate to poor performance, so a decrease in funding for Felton was expected.
5. FSFA update: JB provided an update: 
· Christmas fair was a success.

· Afternoon tea in place of the ball on Saturday 11th March.

· If people who cannot make the tea but would like to purchase a balloon from the balloon raffle, please let a member of the FSFA know.

· Cancellation and room hire fee has been waived by Alnwick Garden.  The FSFA has subsidised the children’s entrance fee, so event will break even or make a small profit.

· A suggestion was made concerning school requests to the FSFA funds.  Considering the concerns over the facilities and provision of specialist equipment for lessons at the older age group of the school, the next school request to FSFA could request equipment specifically for Key stage 2.

6. New issues raised:
· Ofsted Parent View is an option to provide feedback about the school.  See the Ofsted website and follow link.  Comments go directly to Ofsted.
· Will there be a multi school sports event for Y3?
· Will there be an offsite educational trip for Y3, 4 and 5?

· Suggestion that they go to Baliffgate museum to see the Harry Potter pictures the children produced.

· Will the street dance continue?  Lots of positive feedback from attendees.

· Can the school provide musical instruments and lessons?  School signed into a singing provision which is currently underway.  After Easter, there will be something else provided.

· Will visiting peripatetic music teachers be available for music lessons.  Parents are saying they are prepared to pay but it needs to be arranged by the Music Coordinator at County.  A similar question for specialist language teachers was raised.
· French lessons appear to have ceased.  What is the position with this?

· With the closure of the middle schools there are potentially specialist teachers who can come into primary schools to provide specialist education services.  The PE model is working well so why cannot this be extended to other subjects.  Parents would be prepared to pay.

· Could there be an after-school science club?

· Note: all the comments regarding additional specialist teaching/clubs have been combined into a single action.

7. Actions

Specific actions are now captured on the attached Felton Primary School Parents Forum Action Tracker Spreadsheet.

8. Date of next meeting

23rd June 2017


	Signature of Chair:
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